
SAWYER LAKE VILLAGE DISTRICT 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

June 18, 2020 

 

 

Present: Bob Dow, Rich Bakos, Steve Chmieleki, Rich Adams, and Paula Adams 

 

Meeting came to order at 6:00 PM. The minutes from the February  13, 2020, meeting 

notes were read, seconded, and accepted. 

 

• Dam:  Went over the improvements for the dam. The big issue is the culvert on 

Route 107. This is a problem for the town. It has been brought to their attention 

many times. We have a new representative for the dam at the state. 

 

• Beaches:  There was a disagreement at Beach 5 about a new stake placed on the 

beach. The owners beside the beach claim it is their property. The beaches were 

surveyed February 4, 2006. There is a surveyor’s pin on the property line. This is 

the correct border. Considering having this beach surveyed again. This cost would 

be charged to beaches. 

 

• Roads:  There has been a lot of ditching and road work. Putting ¾ inch stone on the 

roads has made a difference with pot holes. There aren’t as many. It’s very dry but 

the roads seem to be holding up. 

 

• Treasurer’s Report:  The District has spent $30,480.54 to-date. The roads are 

under budget at this time. Will ask MLB that is mowing the beaches and the dam to 

break the bill down into beaches and the dam. 

 

Operating Budget:   $   4,519.70 

Dame Account:   $155,433.23 

 

 Treasurer’s Report was seconded and accepted. 
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• Open Forum:  The District will wait until September to have the Annual Meeting. 

The Commissioners also discussed new rules for beach use. They are looking into 

how other beach communities handle this. Hopefully we will be able to end the 

illegal use of our beaches. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM. This was seconded and accepted. 

 

      

      Paula Adams 

      Clerk 

 

 

 


